Joanna Woods

From: Marion Geary

Sent: 10 August 2023 14:12

To: andrew.lumber@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Cc: Planning Appeals; laurapower@eversheds-sutherland.com

Subject: RE: Planning Inspectorate: APP/U2235/W/23/3321094 Land North Of Little Cheveney Farm,

Sheephurst Lane, Marden

Dear Andrew,

The LPA position is that the scheme meets the first 2 tests for a PI and would be appropriate.

Regards

Marion

Marion Geary MRTPI

Principal Planning Officer

Development Management

Maidstone Borough Council, Maidstone House, King Street, Maidstone, Kent, ME15 6JQ

t: 01622 602548 w: www.maidstone.gov.uk



Planning Performance Agreements (PPA)

Project Management & Member Engagement from Pre-application to a Decision

with an option for a PPA to cover the discharge of Planning Conditions Information and fees can be found $\underline{\text{here}}$

From: Lumber, Andrew <andrew.lumber@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> On Behalf Of VE.RT

Sent: 07 August 2023 15:11

To: Planning Appeals < Planning Appeals @ MidKent.gov.uk >

Subject: Planning Inspectorate: APP/U2235/W/23/3321094 Land North Of Little Cheveney Farm, Sheephurst Lane,

Marden

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Miss Laura Power (Agent) and Ms Caroline Pieri (Council)

This appeal, made under Section 78 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990, relates to proposed development of a Solar Farm.

The Planning Inspectorate determines the procedure under section 319A of the 1990 Planning Act (as amended) by applying the published <u>Criteria for determining the procedure for planning, enforcement, advertisement and discontinuance notice appeals - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)</u>

The consensus amongst our Inspectors with experience of running events and determining such appeals is that appeals of this nature lend themselves to the Inquiry procedure.

An inquiry would be appropriate if:

- there is a clearly explained need for the evidence to be tested through formal questioning by an advocate (This does not preclude an appellant representing themselves as an advocate)
- the issues are complex (for example where large amounts of highly technical data are likely to be provided in evidence)
- the appeal has generated substantial local interest to warrant an inquiry as opposed to dealing with the case
 by a hearing (where the proposal has generated significant local interest a hearing or inquiry may need to be
 considered. In such circumstances the local planning authority should indicate which procedure it considers
 would be most appropriate taking account of the number of people likely to attend and participate at the
 event. We will take that advice into account in reaching the decision as to the appropriate procedure)

Taking account of the guidance, please could you let me know within 3 working days your view on whether this appeal should follow the inquiry procedure.

Yours sincerely

Andy Lumber



Inspectorate

Andy Lumber

Regional Manager for Planning Appeals – Written Representations (East, South East and (some of) London) and Hearings (England)

The Planning Inspectorate T 0303 444 5421

Ensuring fairness, openness, and impartiality across all our services

This communication does not constitute legal advice.

Please view our <u>Information Charter</u> before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate. Our <u>Customer Privacy Notice</u> sets out how we handle personal data in accordance with the law.

<u>Please take a moment to review the **Planning Inspectorate's Privacy Notice** which can be accessed by clicking this link.</u>

Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or confidential and intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this email and its attachments, you must take no action based upon them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if you believe you have received this email in error and then delete this email from your system.

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject to monitoring, recording and auditing to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has taken steps to keep this e-mail and any attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any loss or damage caused as a result of any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the recipient to perform all necessary checks.

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the opinions or policies of the Inspectorate.

DPC:76616c646f72



To access our digital services please visit https://maidstone.gov.uk/service Sign up to receive your Council Tax bill by email https://maidstone.gov.uk/emailbilling We understand the importance of ensuring that personal data, including sensitive personal data is always treated lawfully and appropriately and that the rights of individuals are upheld. We are required to collect, use and hold personal data about individuals. Data is required for the purposes of carrying out our statutory obligations, delivering services and meeting the needs of individuals that we deal with. This includes current, past and prospective employees, service users, members of the public, Members of the Council, our business partners and other local authorities or public bodies. To view our full statement to see how your data will be stored and processed please visit https://maidstone.gov.uk/dataprotection This email is confidential. If you receive it by mistake, please advise the sender by email immediately. Any unauthorised use of the message or attachments is prohibited. Unless stated otherwise, any opinions are personal and cannot be attributed to Maidstone Borough Council. Unless a purchase order is attached this email is not a contract or an order. It is your responsibility to carry out Virus checks before opening any attachments.